NEWS from the Office of Information The University of Texas (Southwestern) Medical School at Dallas 5323 Harry Hines Blvd., Dallas, 75235 Telephone 631-3220, Ext. 404 or 460

Contact Bob Fenley or John Weeks

DALLAS--A Dallas physician, Dr. Elgin W. Ware, Jr., is the new president of the Alumni Association of The University of Texas (Southwestern) Medical School.

The 46-year-old urologist was elected to the post at a dinner meeting of the association (Monday) in the Fairmont Hotel. Dr. Ware was a 1946 graduate of the medical school and holds a B.S. degree from Southern Methodist University. He was president of the Texas Urological Society last year and is a member of the House of Delegates, American Medical Association.

Other alumni officers elected are Dr. George W. Boswell, president elect; and Dr. W.L. Jack Edwards, secretary-treasurer. Dr. Stephen Eppstein was elected and Dr. Charles B. Mullins reelected to the association's Board of Trustees. All are from Dallas.

At the annual meeting, UTSMS grads were briefed on the school's \$40 million building program designed to assist the institution in doubling enrollment of medical students by 1975. Dean Charles C. Sprague explained the building program and academic plans for development.

Outgoing Alumni President Dr. Dewey W. Johnston of Fort Worth presided at the business session.